



Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 7th February 2018, 7:30pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Tony Shepherd (Chairman), Ros Wyke, Peter Bright (acting minutes), Sue Isherwood, Jo Tucker, and Marie Marshall.
For the Public Session before the meeting 33 members of the public were present. The Mendip District Council draft Local Plan Pt 2 was discussed.

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence:       Cllr Sue Reece and the Parish Clerk Mark Smith so minutes taken by Cllr Bright.
2. Declarations of Interests 
a) To receive declarations of interest from Councillors on items on the agenda
Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.
She also declared an interest in any discussion/ decision on the proposed 5th LGS designation.
b) To receive written requests for dispensations for disclosable pecuniary interests, or personal and prejudicial interests (if any).                                                None were received.
c) To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate.      It was noted that the Clerk had received dispensation for the Neighbourhood plan forum members for their involvement in plans for the Village in which they lived. 
3. Minutes   It was resolved to sign the minutes of the 3rd January 2018 as a correct record. 
4. 1. No Report received from the Somerset County Councillor.

2. Our District Councillor reported some concern that Capita could be caught up with the Carillon issues. Concern had also been expressed over the £100 million borrowing by the District Council,to be used to generate income as central government funding reduces further.

3.  No report was received from PCSO Housley.
5. The Clerk Report.   The precept for the coming year was agreed.  There should be another defibrillator training opportunity and it should be well advertised.  The Community Foundation for Somerset were able to give grants for projects requiring less than £5000.
6. and 7.    Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Report: 
Cllr Wyke withdrew from the room before discussion on this item and resolutions.

The Group presented a report to the Parish Council.  A variety of comments and recommendations were made.  In particular concern was expressed about the ‘junction’ onto the A371 and the difficulties of the various sight lines.  It was also noted that Roughmoor Lane as a single track road without passing places needed to have pedestrian and vehicle access addressed effectively.  On development limits it was proposing that no further changes should be made to the developments during the timescale of the current local plan.  On the proposal for Local Green Space designation it was noted that 4 of 8 LGS proposals had been included in the MDC Local Plan part 2.  They proposed that a 5th LGS being the triangular field between Perch Hill and Top Road should be so designated.  They were also seeking clarity on what constitutes ‘self build’, and  ‘affordable housing’ and that it should be in the context of ‘needs of the local community’ and ‘appropriate nature of the land’ and ‘protecting the rural environment’ next to the AONB.  Affordable housing properties should be affordable ‘in perpetuity’.  It was resolved to accept the Neighbourhood Plan Group report and that it should be sent to Mendip District Council as the Parish Council’s response.  It was decided to add to this response that residents clearly supported smaller developments and that such developments should be contiguous with current village housing and perhaps be architecturally distinct from each other.  
8. Mortar Pits layby:  This was evidently not draining effectively.  Big puddles and lots of mud were leading to parking on the pedestrian track.  It was said that the mortar pits used to be a pond and drained into the Court House Farm  ‘slurry pit’ which was actually a pond that had had a large number of tyres dumped into it.  It seemed possible that the culverts involved had become blocked leading to the flooding problems.  Cllr Wyke said she would provide a contact that could be approached to seek a solution.
9.        Westbury Inn Report on the registration as an Asset of Community Value.   This was deferred to allow further discussion and fact finding to occur.
10.        A371 HGV usage: Cllr Wyke reported that there had been a second meeting of representatives of the A371 Parish Councils about traffic problems on A39, A371 and B3139.  The group were collecting whatever data is available about lorry movements, speeds and any other related issues.

11.       Shamrock Stables:  Correspondence between Peter and Jackie Laws and Lynsey Bradshaw at MDC were noted.  There were still major issues over dog barking at all hours, the disposal of foul drainage – if any?  It was noted that the Parish Council had been raising these issues for years and that lack of enforcement by Mendip District Council had led to the current unsatisfactory situation.  It seemed possible that a Section 191 might be submitted attempting to make the buildings lacking planning consent lawful.  The nuisance of dog barking and reluctance of people to walk past the stables for fear of what the dogs might do meant that this was a continuing major nuisance.  It was difficult to see how the situation could be remedied but enforcement of planning decisions would be a good start. 

The Parish Council has raised a separate query with Mendip DC Environmental Health regarding kennel licensing and is awaiting a reply.
12.      Church Commissioners and footpath WS13/1.  See item 8.  The Parish Council was trying to source a quote for the ‘job’ of filling in the ‘slurry pit’ so that the hazard would be removed.  The idea that the ‘slurry pit’ is actually a pond filled with vehicle tyres that receives drainage from the Mortar Pits might make filling it in more difficult, but it still needs dealing with so that the footpath can be used safely.  When we have a quote for the work the Parish Council would approach the Church Commissioners who are responsible for getting the work done and paying for it. The Parish Council will respond to the Church Commissioners’ suggested WS13/1 footpath diversion at the same time as providing information on filling the slurry pit so as to restore the original route of WS13/1.
13.    Planning
Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council
2017/3341/FUL – Croft Lane Farm, Croft Lane
Conversion and extension of barns to form 7 dwellings.

There was considerable discussion of the issues:  were they really redundant farm buildings – maybe requiring building more barn storage elsewhere in the Parish.  The extent of Public objection was noted.  Petition of 100 signatures and 14 letters received.  It seemed that at least part were not ‘conversions’ but ‘new builds’.  The issues of increased traffic along Croft Farm Lane and Roughmoor Lane were not addressed.  These roads are single track and have no pavements and would be an increasing hazard to pedestrians such as children walking to school.  A vote was taken: The Parish Council objects to this planning application.
2018/0080/TCA – Bettona, 23 Back Lane.

Reduce height/crown by 3-6m to Conifer, Yew, Holly and Eucalyptus.  NO objection.
Mendip D.C. Decisions

2017/3232/TCA – The Lodge, Church Lane.  – Fell Macrocarpa 

Decision – No objection (TPO Not Required)
2017/3198/TCA – Westbury House, Church Lane. – Fell Lime and Scots Pine.  Various

 trees to have crown reduction.

Decision - No objection (TPO Not Required)
14.  Finance
Payments to approve     None
15. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including
· Re Croft Farm development; 14 letters and petition of 100 signatures.
· Local Green Space proposal (Tom’s Field) Letter proposing this from the Village Group
16. Notices

a. None

17. Items for next agenda     
a. Mendip Community Transport use by residents (Peter has talked to Aileen)
b.   Follow up to Local Plan Part 2.
18.    Dates of future meetings: 

7th March 2018
4th April2018
2nd May 2018 and Annual Parish Meeting
Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
0.0e



Clerk – Mark H. Smith
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Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX

Tel: 01749 871076 
Email parishclerk@westbury-sub-mendip.org.uk

